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  Events and Announcements 
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The love of a single heart can make a world of difference 
Fri Sept 17 through Sat Sept 18, St. Mary Parish 

Join Immaculee Ilibagiza, a Rwandan genocide survivor 
and New York Times best-selling author of Left to Tell, for 
a moving two-day retreat on faith, hope, love and for-
giveness. 
 

The retreat includes Immaculee’s witness of the power of 
prayer, miracles of the Rosary, and inspirational music.  
No one will leave this retreat the same as when they came. 
 

Covers two days:  
Friday, September 17 from 5:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.  

Saturday, September 18 from 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 
 

Cost: $57 per person or $76 per couple. 
 

Register: Read more about Immaculee and register on her website 
www.Immaculee.com.   
 

Questions: Contact Anna at annaworachek@gmail.com or  
Madeleine at mpaolucci@stmarylittleton.org. 

Potluck with Totus Tuus  
Wed July 28 5:30-6:30pm Marian Hall 
ALL parishioners are invited! 
 

This is an opportunity to enjoy dinner with other 
families, meet the Totus Tuus team, and be en-
tertained with some performances by the chil-
dren participating in the program this year. 
 

Please bring: 
Last name A-I: a main dish 
Last name J-R: a salad or side dish 
Last name: S-Z: a dessert 
 

Drinks will be provided.  Hope to see you there! 

St. Mary is partnering with Catholic Charities to 
help supply under privileged children with their 
school supplies. There are two ways to give:  
1) This is the last weekend you may pick up 

a bookmark with a child’s name in the 
vestibule after Mass.  Please return the sup-
plies to the church by Sunday, Aug. 1. 

 
2) Make a cash donation at ccdenver.org/school

-supply-drive 
 

For more information contact Kathy Kehrman, 
303.356.2899, or Carolyn, 303.981.0287. 



 

 Families Serving Families 

In the Gospel, Jesus supersedes both the 
Apostles’ and the crowds’ expectations… 
With little he feeds many...Jesus is the 
sign of God’s lavish presence and love.  
Your donation to the Society of St. 
Vincent de Paul is indeed a sign of God’s 

extravagant love to the lonely and needy. 
 

This month, through your gifts, the Society of St. Vincent de 
Paul was able to assist families by providing them food, rent, 
utilities and other expenses.  God bless you! 

VIP Opportunities at Food Bank 
of the Rockies 
Our food pantry ministry is a member 
agency of Food Bank of the Rockies. 
Since we partnered with them in the 
fall of 2012, we have received more 
than 520,000 lbs. of food at an average 
cost of seven cents per pound! Just as 
our ministry depends on loyal volunteers, FBR is always 
seeking volunteer help. 
 

Volunteers in Partnership (VIP) is a program that allows 
volunteers to designate our pantry to receive food credits in 
return for service hours. Complete information about this 
program can be found at the FBR website; please see this link: 
https://www.foodbankrockies.org/get-involved/volunteer/  
Scroll down the page to find specific information about the 
VIP program. You’ll need our agency ID: A2109-1 
 

Questions? Contact Program Coordinator Debi Gorka  
 303.513.1720 | ParishPantry@stmarylittleton.org 
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Be a Part of 
Something 
Special!  

If you have chosen to share the blessings you’ve received from 
God through a planned gift or bequest to for the benefit of our 
parish, you can join a group of supporters who share your love 
for the Church called the Holy Family Legacy Society at The 
Catholic Foundation. 
 

Please give Deacon Steve, Lisa or Joshua a call at 303-468-
9885 to learn more on what it means to be a Holy Family Leg-
acy Society Member – including a special Mass with Arch-
bishop this August. 

www.TheCatholicFoundation.com   

Mission Appeal This Weekend 
Please Welcome Fr. Daniel Maurer, C.J.D 
This weekend at all Masses, Fr. Daniel Maurer, C.J.D., from 
the Most Holy Mother of God parish in Vladivostok, Russia, 
will speak about the Roman Catholic Mission Churches in 
Eastern Russia as parto of the Missionary Cooperation Appeal 
program, implemented by the Pontifical Mission Societies. 
 

In the early 1900’s, the Russian Far East boasted a thriving 
Roman Catholic population. Many Russians, Poles, 
Lithuanians, and other groups inhabited the area and had built 
schools, hospitals, and beautiful churches. After the revolution 
of 1917, Russia became an emblem of the Communist era, a 
land without churches and without God. Under Stalin, all 
Catholic churches were confiscated and Dioceses closed. Most 
churches were desecrated or destroyed. Catholics were 
murdered by the hundreds of thousands and their bodies 
dumped into mass graves. 
 

Our two American priests, Fr. Myron Effing, CJD, and Fr. 
Daniel Maurer, CJD, arrived in Vladivostok in 1992 to help re-
establish the Church in this region and provide charitable 
assistance to the many poor. Now that the foundations have 
been laid, additional priests and sisters are joining the work, 
and parishes are growing and multiplying, very slowly, but 
surely. 
 
For the latest news on activities of the mission and the 
Catholic Church in Russia please visit the website at 
www.vladmission.org . 

 
Donations made by check should be made payable to the 

parish and placed in the special collection box on the 
welcome desk. 

 

St. Mary Parish is making a donation of $ 5,000 to help  
the Most Holy Mother of God Mission .  Your contributions 
to our weekly offertory helped make this donation possible.   

Thank you for your generosity. 

Service Opportunity 
Calling any and all parishioners! We need your help serving 
the Lord and our parish family by cleaning the sanctuary (the 
area around the altar), including dusting furniture, sweeping 
and mopping the floor, and more. This is a simple but vital 
ministry, perfect for individuals and families, including chil-
dren. Please consider lending a hand! Contact Kathy Kehrman 
at 303.356.2899. 

From the Desk of Fr. Javier 
It is with mixed emotions I announce that 
Steve Johnson, Communication Coordi-
nator, has resigned his position.  Steve 
has shared with me that he has taken a 
position that will allow him to spend 
more time with his family.   
 

Steve has served St. Mary for 5 years, 
keeping our family informed through all 
of our media channels, publishing numer-
ous printed materials and creating helpful 
signage around the campus!  His dedica-

tion was invaluable in helping us through the construction 
project and the pandemic.  While I am sad to lose such a valu-
able and trusted member of our staff, I am happy for Steve and 
his family in this new opportunity. His last day as with us will 
be on Friday, July 30th.     
 

May God bless you,  
Fr. Javier Nieva, DCJM  
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Worship and Reflection 

Gospel Meditation 
St. Oscar Romero said, “We cannot do everything, and there is a sense of liber-

ation in realizing that. This enables us to do something and to do it very well. It 

may be incomplete, but it is the beginning, a step along the way, an opportunity 

for the Lord’s grace to enter and do the rest.”  
 

There were a group of ladies many years ago who made quilts. They were 

beautiful creations reflecting inspirational designs artfully composed from the 

simple scraps of fabric each woman would bring to their individual pieces. 

There was no plan for the finished project as each finished work became the 

combined creation of what each woman contributed. They abounded in vibrant 

colors and dazzled the beholder with intricate patterns and their myriad tex-

tures. They were so beautiful that they became coveted family treasures passed 

from generation to generation. Those women never realized the power of their 

work. Countless babies rested in the comfort of those quilts warmly nestled in 

the legacy of tradition they were fortunate to inherit. They adorned countless 

homes with their beauty and brought joy and solace to many faces.  

We cannot do everything. We are not meant to. Our work in life is to contribute 

our individual piece, a piece that reflects the unique thumbprint I claim as my 

own. We only have to do small things well. Then, as St. Oscar Romero reminds 

us, the Lord’s grace will enter and do the rest. We have to trust that this is true 

just as those women trusted in the eventual beauty of their final work. 

Eucharistic blessings are blessings that start small and multiply. We all come to 

life with only a few loaves of bread and a few fish. Not any single one of us has 

all that it takes to transform our world. Who knows what God will do with the 

little we have and how many will benefit from our kindness, compassion, wis-

dom, courage, conviction, love, warmth, zeal, faith, and hope? That young lad 

never dreamed that his few leftovers would do all that they did. God shows up 

in unexpected ways! Where would life’s adventure and fun be if it were any 

other way? Being able to be part of bringing God’s creative, transforming, 

healing to the world opens us up to wonder, awe, and excitement! We can all 

bring our little piece to the bigger work of God that can result in being a covet-

ed jewel passed generation to generation. This is good news indeed! 

 

Bread and wine transform into Christ’s Body and Blood and we become what 

we eat. Trust that. 

 

©LPi 

Register now for 2021-2022  
Bethlehem programs  

for Grades K-3  
 
Bethlehem is a family faith-formation program 
that assists parents in preparing their children 
to live the Catholic faith. The program includes 
weekly grade-level children’s classes, parent 
faith-formation sessions, and family sessions.  
 

The Bethlehem program also prepares children 
to receive the Sacraments of Reconciliation, 
Confirmation and Eucharist.   
 

Classes meet on Sundays, 11:00 am–12:15 pm 
beginning September 19. 
 

Register for Bethlehem Faith-Formation and 
Sacrament Preparation (Grades K-3) on the St. 
Mary Website or contact Dcn. Rich   
rhamilton@stmarylittleton.org |  720.283.4729. 

RCIA Information Session 
Begin Your Journey Home 
Are you or someone you know interested in a 
lifelong journey of following Christ, experi-
encing life in an authentic family community, 
and in caring for those in need? 
 

We invite you to experience the joy and peace 
that comes from a life lived in union with 
Christ in His Church. We are in the process of 
scheduling an information session to present 
more information about the ancient initiation 
process of the Catholic Church. 
 

Give us a call to see how journeying with 
Christ can help you discover who you were 
created to be by the God who loves you be-
yond measure. 
 

Watch the bulletin for our next session, or con-
tact Rachel Nicholson at 720.283.4726 or 
evangelization@stmarylittleton.org for more 
details. 



 

Getting to Know the DCJM 
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July 25th is the Feast of St. James the Greater, the Apostle,  
the patron saint of Spain. He is the son of Zebedee and Salome 
and brother of John the disciple. The title "the Greater" was add-
ed to St. James' name to help distinguish him from the Apostle 
James "the Less," who is believed to have been shorter than 
James "the Greater." 
 

Saint James the Greater was one of Jesus' first disciples. James 
was fishing with his father and John the Apostle when Jesus 
came to the shores of the Sea of Galilee and called for the fisher-
man, who were unable to catch any fish that day, to dip their nets 
in the water once again.  When the fishermen followed Jesus' 
instructions, they found their nets full, and after emptying the fish 
on board, the boats nearly sank from their weight.  
 

Later, James was one of only three called by Jesus to witness his 
Transfiguration, and when he and his brother wanted to call fire 
upon a Samaritan town, both were rebuked by Jesus. 
 

Following Christ's Ascension, James spread the Gospel across 
Israel and the Roman kingdom as well. He traveled and spread 
the Word for nearly forty years in Spain.  His remains are buried 
in the Cathedral of Santiago.  Because Santiago de Compostela is 
the most frequently visited place pilgrims migrate to following 
Rome and Jerusalem, Pope Leo declared it a shrine. 
 
Because his feast day falls on a Sunday this year, 2021 is desig-
nated as a Jacobean Year.  Two facts make a Jacobean Year spe-
cial for pilgrims on the Camino de Santiago: 

 The Holy Door in Santiago’s Cathedral, the Porta Santa, 
located in the Praza da Quintana only opens for Jacobean 
Years and remains open the whole year. The Holy Door is 
officially opened on 31st December, the last day of the pre-
vious year. 

 

 A full plenary indulgence can be obtained, forgiving all the 
sins. To qualify, pilgrims must visit the cathedral, pray and 
attend Mass. They should have also gone to Confession 
within the 15 days before the trip or after the visit to the Ca-
thedral. 

Spiritual Exercises 
Ignatius of Loyola, founder of 
the Society of Jesus, or the 
Jesuits, was a former soldier 
from Spain. He founded the 
Jesuits in 1540 in an effort to 
counter the effects of the 
Protestant Reformation by the 
promotion and defense of the 
teachings and authority of the 
Church across Europe. Ignatius 
also developed his Spiritual 
Exercises, a model of prayer 
still used today.  
  

The Disciples of the Hearts of 
Jesus and Mary were born from 
the Spiritual Exercises of St. 
Ignatius of Loyola, a gift from 
God to his Church. This spring 
of living water has been the 
source of both their personal 

and communal encounter with Christ.  The Spiritual Exercises 
are an experience of God that leads one to discover and 
remove any impediment to the Lord’s action, to listen better, 
to perceive and receive his will and to accomplish it in our 
daily life.   
  

The Spiritual Exercises provide a personal encounter with the 
risen Christ that envelops the whole life of the one who 
practices this spirituality.  This personal encounter is a living 
experience of the love that Christ offers and it leads the soul to 
seek, to ask for the reason to live and to strive for a future in 
the light of God. 
  

In experiencing this love we become aware of His call to us to 
follow Him in a certain way of life. The Exercises are a 
particular spirituality and a way to approach God and to live 
with Him that marks our life forever. They are the religious 
vocation, felt, perceived, discovered in the seclusion and 
solitude of prayer.  
  

This is why the Spiritual Exercises, followed in the way and 
form of Saint Ignatius of Loyola, are part of the charism of the 
Disciples of the Hearts of Jesus and Mary and a distinctive 
stamp of their religious life.  

The Disciples yearly period of the Spiritual 
Exercises continues this week.   

As a community,  
it is their time of silent retreat: 
 a time of renewal, prayer and  
discernment of the will of God.  

  

Please keep the DCJM in your prayers  
that they may truly experience  

God’s love during this time. 



 

Mass Intentions for the Week 

Mass Times 
Saturday Anticipatory: 4:30pm  
Sunday: 7:30am ♦ 9:30am ♦ 11:30am ♦ 5:00pm  
Monday - Friday: 6:30am ♦ 8:15am Sat: 8:15am  
 

Adoration Chapel:  Perpetual Adoration   Daily Rosary before the 8:15am Mass 
Adoration and Benediction in the church on first Saturdays after 8:15am Mass   
 

Reconciliation Schedule 
Monday - Friday: 7:05am - 8:15am and  8:50am - 9:15am 
Saturday:  8:50am - 9:15am and 3:15pm - 4:30pm 
Sunday:  Half an hour before Mass and during Mass if necessary 
 

Anointing of the Sick/Emergencies/Funeral Arrangements 
Call the parish office at 303.798.8506 at any time.  

After hours messages can be left with the parish answering service. 
 

Baptism and Marriage 
Contact the Parish Office | 303.798.8506 or visit stmarylittleton.org. 

(Marriage preparation must be started 8-12 months prior to the wedding.) 
 

St. Mary Catholic School 
Principal Fr. Stefan Zarnay, DCJM 

Phone: 303.798.2375 Fax: 720.283.4756 
Office Hours: 7:30am - 3:30pm (M - F) 

 

Anna Martin Gift Shop Hours 
Monday - Tuesday: Closed 

Wednesday - Friday: 8:30am-10:00am 
Saturday: 8:30am to 10:00am & 3:00pm to 5:15pm  

Sunday: 8:30am to 1:30pm  
 

Pastoral Center Office Hours 
Monday-Friday 8:00am– 4:30pm  

Closed for lunch from 12:00pm-12:30pm.   
 

PASTORAL STAFF 

Accounting Assistant Constance Aguillard 720.283.4723 

Accounting Manager Ann Johnston 720.283.4739 

Anna Martin Gift Shop Vicky Honeywell 720.502.3324 

Assistant to the Pastor & Bulletin Editor      Kathy Reuter 720.283.4730 

Communication Coordinator Stephen Johnson 720.283.4722 

Director of Business Operations  Sarah Norton 720.283.4732 

Interim Dir. of Facilities and Maintenance  Vinny Boscia 720.732.6853 

Director of Family Life and Service Madeleine Paolucci 720.502.3326  

Director of Liturgy & Spiritual Life David Suddjian 720.283.4735 

Evangelization Assistant Rachel Nicholson 720-283-4726 

Facilities  Scheduling Ana Bohmann 720.283.4748 

Faith Formation-Children’s Ministries Dcn. Rich Hamilton 720.283.4729 

Liturgy & Spiritual Life Coordinator Teresa Birdsall 720.283.4737  

Interim Music Director  Chiara Hamilton 720.283.4725 

Nursery Coordinator                                      nursery@stmarylittleton.org 

Receptionist Janice Romero 303.798.8506 

Sacramental Records Karyn Byrne 720-502-3327 

Safe Environment Coordinator Linda Sherman 720.502.3320 

ADVISORY COUNCIL REPRESENTATIVES 
  

Finance Council    Parish Council 

Jim Feldhake, Chair   Enrico Contolini     Carl Kruse  
Brian Aratani    Rachel Guerrera     Geraldine Sock  
Matt Carpinelli    Jayd Henricks        Anna Worachek 
Dave Stelloh        

Contact Us 

 Prayer Intentions   
Pope’s July Prayer Intention: Social Friendship 
We pray that, in social, economic and political situations of 
conflict, we may be courageous and passionate architects of 
dialogue and friendship.  

Pray for our deceased loved ones: Madonna Ivey, Jason 
Tamburello, Darlene Hamilton, Norman Huey , Don Johnson, 
Aaron Frey, John Schlanger 

Sunday, July 25, 2021 | The Seventeenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Sat  July 24 4:30 St Mary Parishioners lvg/dec 

Sun July 25 7:30 Margaret and Eugene Hayes † 

  9:30 James Shea † 

  11:30 Frank Cawley lvg 

   5:00 Frank Cawley lvg 

Mon July 26 6:30 Mike and Maggie Blankenship lvg 

  8:15 John Harpole lvg 

Tue July 27 6:30 Mary Sue Doan † 

  8:15 Fernando Zita † 

Wed July 28 6:30 Bob Hohne † 

   8:15 Robert Flierl † 

Thu July 29 6:30 Roy Ladewig lvg 

    8:15 Anthony Pertusi † 

Fri July 30 6:30 Frank Cawley lvg 

  8:15 Leigh Edwards † 

Sat July 31 8:15 Ramon Castro † 

  4:30 Bobby Birmingham † 

Sun Aug 1 7:30 St Mary Parishioners lvg/dec 

  9:30 Dorothy Taggart † 

  11:30 Ida, Paul and Frank Albert † 

  5:00 Kristan Haag † 

Follow us:  

From the Prayer Quilt Ministry 
Please join us daily in remembrance of all prayer quilt 
recipients, living or deceased.  You may include them in your 
prayers or say the prayer to St. Raphael (below). 
 

If you know someone who is in need of a blessed prayer quilt 
or a mini compact size prayer square, please contact Merilu 
Fritz at 303.798.9159 | merilufritz@comcast.net. 

 

Prayer to St. Raphael 
Saint Raphael,  
of the glorious seven who stand 
before the Throne of Him who lives 
and reigns —Angel of health,  
the Lord has filled your hand with 
balm from heaven to soothe or cure 
our pains.   
Heal or cure the victims of disease,  
and guide our steps when doubtful 
of our ways. Amen 


